HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

FIRST EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JANUARY 11, 2011 – 9:05 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:05 p.m. with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff also present was Town Clerk, Barbara Gaynor and Amy Troup to hear a complaint regarding Town Clerk:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


COMPLAINT
Before any statements were made Garron wanted to clarify that the Board of Selectmen have no authority over elected officials and that they were there to hear the complaint with hope that the issue gets resolved.  Garron then asked Ms. Troup to come forward and explain what occurred.

In October 2009 Ms. Troup became aware that the dog license for 193 Holmes Street was late.  She came to the Town Clerk’s office and found out that a late notice warning went to a post office box (was Michelle’s and not theirs) and a comment from the Town Clerk was made on the lines of how long they were divorced?  Ms. Troup stated that this remark was unprofessional and embarrassing and personnel status should not be discussed.  Ms. Troup changed the address at that time but this past December a citation once again was sent to the post office box.  Garron had asked if that was the reason the license was not paid on time because it went to the post office box.  This question was not answered.

Roy asked Gaynor if she is required to send out late notices for dog licenses, Gaynor stated it is not a requirement to mail them out but Halifax does.  She also said that postcards are mailed out in May to all dog owners stating licenses need to be renewed by July 1st and renewals are also advertised on the cable station, town website and town signs. 

Garron had asked Gaynor if she remembered talking with her and she said yes and continued to say that in May of 2009 postcards were sent out about renewals then in September 2009 a second postcard was sent stating that late fees have been incurred.  On October 6, 2009 Ms. Troup came in upset that she was charged and went on to say that the notice went to his ex wife and Gaynor then said they have been divorced for a while. 

For 2010 licenses late notices have been sent and she has made phone calls to the residents who have not paid and have given them some extra time due to the economic times.  Ms. Troup did pay but it was not the correct amount.  The address has been changed.
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Garron is sorry that this has happened and reiterated again that they can hear her complaint but can’t do anything because she holds an elected position.  He wanted to say that sometimes things come out the wrong way and people get offended but hopes that Ms. Troup can get past this because they both are nice people and hopes that this will not happen again and is sorry that people have gotten upset.

Troup said that if a late notice went out then maybe….and Gaynor said she is not required to send out a notice.

Gayor said that the citation can be paid at the Town Hall and that she will not send it to the courts.  Gaynor is willing to work with her to get the dog licensed once she gets the rabies certificate. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:25 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

